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Dear Pastors, Churches, and Praying Friends, 
 
Thank you for your prayers and support for our family and ministry. It is a great comfort knowing that 
we have God's people upholding us in prayer on a regular basis. We have been in Sweden a few months 
now and rented temporarily while waiting on all of our necessary documents to be issued. In our last 
letter, we asked you to pray for more permanent lodging for us. Although we have not yet found something 
permanent, we were able to secure a six-month lease of a house that is fully furnished, thus providing a good 
base for our family while we search for something more long term. The house we will be staying in is close 
to a Swedish language school, which will be helpful. It appears that I will be able to begin attending these 
language courses in November. Please continue to pray with us that God would help us find permanent 
lodging and learn the Swedish language.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Our church, Smålands Baptistförsamling, has been meeting regularly every Sunday. As of right now, we 
meet in one of our church member's homes and share a time of food and fellowship. Currently, the 
adults are outnumbered by children 5-6, three of which are infants! So it is not yet possible to have 
much of a formal service. Nevertheless, we do what we are able to do, including pray, sing, and share 
some devotional thoughts from scripture. It is our earnest hope and desire that from this core we can 
establish a strong foundation and reach out to the people and communities around us. Please pray with 
us as we seek to grow in Christ together and share His gospel with those around us. 
 
After six weeks of helping us transition, Beverly's Mom, Jane, returned home. It was a blessing to have 
her help while we got settled in. We also were privileged to have a dear friend, Rosie Lehman, along with 
her daughter, visit us in September. Having some familiar faces around was a great help and eased the 
strain of moving. Caelyn and Carson, our twin babies, turned one year old on August 31, and Landon 
turned 6 on October 22. Landon began attending school a few weeks ago. He is in grade "0," the 
equivalent of kindergarten. We praise the Lord for our children and thank God that they seem to be 
adjusting well to Sweden. Please continue praying for our family and ministry as we serve the Lord here in 
Scandinavia.  
 
Thank you and God bless you,  
 
Don & Beverly Sixt 
Landon, Laban, Caelyn, Carson

September/October 2019


